
INNOVATION, GRANTS, TECHNOLOGY 
AND TRADE COMMITTEE

MOTION

City Dock Number 1 is an underused property and located at the Port of Los Angeles in 
Council District 15. City Dock Number 1 will be the future of home of the AltaSea campus, a 
public-private partnership that will redevelop 35 acres of land at the Port into a unique ocean- 
based campus, merging science, business, and education to generate innovative solutions for 
global sustainability issues.

The project, which is projected to create hundreds of permanent, high-paying jobs, will 
be a major component of the development of the LA Waterfront and have a significant economic 
impact on the San Pedro area and surrounding region.

AltaSea, in conjunction with the Harbor Department, is in the process of applying for a 
$3 million federal grant through the Economic Development Administration, which is due March 
31, 2016. It is critical for POLA, a co-applicant to the grant, to move expeditiously and submit 
the grant proposal by the impending deadline, and provide a report on the progress to date.

I THEREFORE MOVE that City Council request the Harbor Department to report in two 
weeks on the status and progress of the $3 million Economic Development Administration grant 
application for the AltaSea redevelopment project.
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